                                                          Town of Sturbridge

                                                          Sturbridge Tourist Association

                                                          Meeting Minutes

                                                          June 16,2010

                                                          Sturbridge Senior Center 6:30 PM

Present: Kevin MacConnell, Brian Amedy, Joni Light, Dick Vaughn,Chris Rovezzi absent Michael Harrington and Prisilla Gimas.

The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm

Old Business: The minutes from the May meeting were read. Dick Vaughn made a motion to accept with Joni Light seconding, the Vote was 4-0 with Chis Rovezzi abstaining. Joni Light read the 2010 and 2011 Treasurers Reports. She expressed concerns with awaiting bills for over $36,000 in approved funds. All bills are due to her by June 30th. Dick Vaughn made a motion to accept the reports as written with Brian Amedy seconding, the Vote was 4-0 with Chris Rovezzi abstaining. Kevin MacConnell reported the fence at the Info Center around the dumpster has been repaired and in the process of being painted. Joni Light reported the person she knew who could install the set back thermostat in the Rte 20 restrooms was not certified to complete the task. A discussion took place concerning repairs and upgrades to the Restrooms. Dick Vaughn made a motion to authorize Joni Light to spend up to $1000 of the 2010 budget for the purchase a case of light bulbs (12), find an electrican who could install a Set Back thermostat, and install an auto sensor for the lights and the hours of the restrooms to be open from 6am until 9pm during the summer months. Joni Light second the motion. The Vote was 4-0 with Chris Rovezzi abstaining. 

New Business: Alix McNitt came before the board with some budget housekeeping issues on previouly discussed items. The first was an addtional cost of $143.49 for the brochure rack STA prurchased for Sturbridge Businesses to display their brochures. Dick Vaughn made a motion to authorize the payment of the additional $143.49 to cover the additional expense. Kevin MacConnell second the motion. The vote was 4-0 with Chris Rovezzi abstaining. She was also seeking and additional $ 793.88 in chamber support as when the intitial approval was made there was a miss calculation on the percentage after the lawn care expense was backed out. Joni Light made a motion to approve the appropriation of the additonal $793.88 from the 2010 budget for chamber support with Dick Vaughn seconding. The Vote was 4-0 with Chris Rovezzi abstaining. Alix also asked for $57.75 in lawn care support for the remainder of the 2010 fiscal season ending  June 30th. This would be keeping in line with the 35% the board voted previously for Chamber support. Joni Light made a motion to appropriate the amount of $57.75 from the 2010 budget for lawn care support. Brian Amedy second. The vote was 4-0 with Chris Rovezzi abstaining. Alix also noted she did not spend $3000 of the money the board previously approved for Marketing. She would like to take the funds and purchase a new Trade Show Booth as the present one is old and out of date. She stated the Booth would be open to all Sturbridge businesses for use. Dick Vaughn made a motion to realocate the sum of $3000 for the purchase of a new Trade Show Booth, Kevin MacConnell second. The vote was 4-0 with Chris Rovezzi abstaining. Alix next offered a proposal for some additional funding of on line banner advertising which is presently in place and producing a favorable response. The markets she was proposing are the Albany and Hartford markets. Dick Vaughn made a motion to appropriate the sum of $7000 form the 2010 budget, with $2477 coming out of Administration and $ 4523 coming out of Special Events for on line advertising with the Times Union ( Albany ) and the Hartford Courant and Hartford television. Brian Amedy second , the vote was 5-0 in favor. 

Alix next was seeking funding for the 2011 marketing campaign. There was discussion as to what type of marketing she was planning on doing , she stated it was difficult without having a figure to base it on. Dick Vaugh made a motion to have the Chamber come up with a marketing plan using a figure of $30,000 with $25,000 coming out of advertising and $5000 from Marketing and to have a plan in place by the August STA meeting. Chris Rovezzi second. The vote was 4-1 with Kevin MacConnell voting against. 

There was a discussion concerning the brochure rack and who should be able to place their brochures there and wheo would authorize the placement. Joni Light made a motion stating any Sturbridge Busnisses who would like to place their brochures in the rack send an e-mail to any board member for permission. Dick Vaugh second, the vote was 5-0.

Dick Vauhgn made a motion to adjourn, Kevin MacConnell second , Vote 5-0.

Meeting adjourned 9:10 pm.

Sincerely,

Brian Amedy

